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November 10, 2022 

 

NOTICE RESCINDING ORDER 01 

 

 

RE: Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission v. Avista Corporation d/b/a Avista 

Utilities, Docket UE-220669  

 

 

TO ALL INTERESTED PERSONS:  

 

On November 10, 2022, the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission (Commission) 

took no action on a revised proposed tariff filed by Avista Corporation d/b/a Avista Utilities 

(Avista or Company), Schedule 88 Wildfire Expense Balancing Account -Washington, in Docket 

UE-220669. Following the open meeting, the Commission entered Order 01 in Docket UE-

220669 in error. 

 

Under Washington Administrative Code (WAC) 480-07-875(2), the Commission may, without 

prior notice or an opportunity to respond, correct obvious ministerial errors in orders by notice. 

Order 01 addressed a previous version of Avista’s proposed tariff filing that was later replaced 

by a revised filing. The Commission finds that entering Order 01 was an obvious ministerial 

error because the Commission neither considered the tariff as described in Order 01 nor took the 

action described in Order 01. Rather, the Commission allowed the revised proposed tariff to 

become effective by operation of law. 

 

By this notice, the Commission rescinds Order 01 and removes it from Docket UE-220669.  

 

 

 

AMANDA MAXWELL 

Executive Director and Secretary  


